Newsletter Issue No. 155 September, 2017

SENATE BILL - 623

State Bill 623 called the "Safe and Affordable Drinking Water Fund" addresses a very serious subject of ensuring safe drinking water for disadvantaged communities. However, requiring public water systems to collect fees from its stakeholders is not the solution. While the District agrees with the goal of assisting disadvantaged communities that do not have safe drinking water, SB 623 has several fundamental flaws related to funding categories, eligibility and State Water Board authority, as detailed by the Association of California Water Agencies.

The bill is currently on hold, but only until January 2018, when it could be taken up again. Tom Kennedy, General Manager of RMWD stated, "Clearly there is a need to help fund sensible long-term solutions and assist disadvantaged communities that do not have safe drinking water." He added "Additionally, if language proposing a statewide tax or fee on water, also known as a public goods charge, is amended into the bill as planned, SB 623 would become completely unacceptable to public water agencies."

Rainbow Municipal Water District and the San Diego County Water Authority took a position of "oppose unless amended" on the bill as did other local entities to include: California Chamber of Commerce, San Diego Regional Chamber of Commerce, Vista Chamber of Commerce, Oceanside Chamber of Commerce, Otay Mesa Chamber of Commerce, San Diego Regional Economic Development Corporation and East County Economic Development Council.

A public health and social issue of this degree is better served by sensible funding strategies such as bond funds or increasing industries' contributions to better echo the polluter pays principles not by imposing a new tax. There is also the fact that adequate time has not been provided for the public to review the provisions of this bill.

Therefore, the Assembly Appropriations Committee in late August decided against moving the proposed bill to the floor, effectively pushing the issue into 2018. This will allow us time to work on proposed revisions to include current funding options and eliminate the planned imposed tax which simply works in contrast to the goal of keeping water affordable.

If you would like to read more about this bill and the impact this could have on Californians go to https://leginfo.legislature.ca.gov/faces/billTextClient.xhtml?bill_id=201720180SB623

You can also find additional information regarding this matter on our website at https://www.rainbowmwd.com/opposition-to-sb-623-monning-safe-and-affordable-drinking-water-fund

MOOSA CREST TRANSMISSION PIPELINE REPLACEMENT PROJECT UPDATE

The Moosa Crest Transmission Pipeline, which traverses across Moosa Creek near Camino Del Rey and I-15, was damaged and isolated back during the storms in February. This pipeline is a vital transmission main to the District's Morro and South Zone. It is used to transport water from the San Diego County Water Authority aqueduct to serve customers along Camino Del Rey all the way out to Morro Hills. During the February 28, 2017 Board meeting, the Board of Directors declared an emergency and approved emergency funding of a replacement project.

The District has completed design plans and the contractor has mobilized on site to complete the project. Pictured below are the concrete piles that were drilled for the small truss bridge and waterline. The deepest pile went over 50 feet deep. The truss bridge will support the waterline above the creek. The bridge was set the beginning of September and the remaining underground waterline will be installed and connected. The work will be completed in time for the annual San Diego County Water Authority maintenance shutdown in November and the District will be able to use this crucial transmission main to move





Division 1Helene Brazier
(760) 723-0465
hhbrazier@gmail.com

Diyísion 2 Hayden Hamilton (760) 521-3989 hhamilton@rainbowmwd.com

Division 3 Mig Gasca (909) 844-3802 mgasca @rainbowmwd.com

Division 4Bill Stewart
(858) 442-0122
billandcarolstewart @gmail.com

Division 5Michael Mack
(760) 728-5813
mpmack731 @gmail.com

STAFF

General Manager
Tom Kennedy

Finance Manager Vanessa Martinez

Engineering Manager Sherry Kirkpatrick

Human Resources Manager
Karleen Harp

Operations Manager
Darren Milner

CONTACT INFORMATION

District Office Hours
Monday – Friday
8:00AM – 4:30 PM
Phone: (760) 728-1178
Website:
http://www.rainbowmwd.com